STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

Monday 16th December 2019 

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle, Andy Hinton, Peter Meadowcroft, John Parry, Andrew Henderson, Jonny Rosemont

	Public:  2
	

	Also, in attendance:
       

Clerk
	John Umney, DFP 
Annette Fowler


Councillor Hinton chaired the meeting in place of Cllr Carter-Windle who arrived later.  

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Prior to the council meeting commencing there will be an opportunity of up to 15 minutes for members of the public to make comments and to ask questions of the Parish Council.
Member of the public talked about the run up to the election and discussed the leaflet received from the Lib Dem party displaying picture of Cllr Jackson and one of the Our buses. He felt that this gave the impression that Cllr Jackson and Our Bus were supporting the Lib Dem candidate. John Umney, Our Bus, was present and confirmed that as far as he was aware ‘Our Bus’ had not been approached for permission to use the bus in the picture but would refer this back to the Chairman for clarification.   

1600
To receive apologies for absence
Cllr Jackson
1601
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).
None
1602
Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes from the meeting held on 18th November 2019 were approved and signed as an accurate record by Cllr Hinton.

Matters arising


None

1603
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A)

Full reports can be found on the PC website www.steeplebartonparishcouncil.org

Cllr Hudspeth

Transport to Chipping Norton School

Cllr Hudspeth had earlier in the evening emailed an update to Dr Pollock regarding the School transport meeting. 
Resolved so far –

OCC will provide sufficient places for children from Middle Barton to get to Chipping Norton school until the next round of commissioning transport in 2021.

OCC admit that administrative errors have taken place and that free transport was allocated when it shouldn’t have been and vice versa. 
Still to be resolved -

The issue of distance to school remains unresolved. 

There is an ongoing investigation currently with the ombudsman and therefore some issues have not been addressed because of this. 
B4030

After the site meeting with Sharon Long regarding the state of the road, in particular, potholes, road signs, white lines and the poor condition of the signage along the entire road. It was agreed that the necessary works would be included in the next work budget. 



Safe Roads for Middle Barton

Speed survey for the ‘Safe Roads for Middle Barton’ group – Cllr Hudspeth suggested that the speed survey be delayed until the weather improves to obtain more accurate figures. The Oxford Mail also covered the story today. 



Cllr Jackson

Cllr Hinton read through the report from Cllr Jackson in his absence. The new speed watch equipment has arrived, and training will be carried out with volunteers on January 25th by PCSO Chris Jones. It is suggested that at least three people are in attendance when using the equipment.  


1604
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda





None
1605
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda
a) Cllr Parry gave an update from the December finance meeting held on Monday 9th December. The good news is that the full budget will not be spent. The budget for 2020/2021 has been prepared and savings from this year will be allocated to improvements to the Alice Marshall Hall and the VE Day celebrations. The Precept will remain the same as 2019-2020.  

b) Cllr Rosemont gave an update on the Village Appraisal – the surveys have been completed with 111 online and 115 printed. Cllr Rosemont confirmed that the printed surveys will need to be input online and will ask for volunteers to assist with this task. The next appraisal meeting will be held in the New Year when the results will be analysed and reported back to the village.

c) Cllr Carter-Windle gave an update on the Christmas tree lighting event - The first tree had to be replaced as 7ft from the top fell off; the second tree was put in place and although it has been battered by the wind and rain it is still standing!  The celebration was a great success with a good turnout of villagers. Cllr Carter-Windle confirmed that next year will be her last of organising the Festival of Light Weekend. A replacement organiser will need to be found if the village wish to continue with the celebration.  
1606 
Reports
 

(a) School Governors report – given by John Umney 
The morning mile is continuing to grow with nearly all children taking part. The School are in the process of obtaining quotes to replace the track with a more weatherproof surface. 
The new signage is in place now so that it is clear that there is one entry point into the school, helping again with child safety. 
The whole school went to the pantomime with thanks to the Fombs and the year 5/6 class went to see the Tutankhamen exhibition in London. 
The literacy quiz team came second at the recent partnership competition and the sports teams are also continuing to do well. 
There have also been times tables and spelling bee competitions this term which the children have thoroughly enjoyed. 




(b) Highways, pavements and verge 





Cllr Henderson confirmed that the free bag of salt had been delivered and all the salt bins are full. 

Cllr Meadowcroft reported that the Dock was a bit slippy.


(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields

The VE celebration on May 8th, 2020 - the Silent Soldier will be delivered on Wednesday 18th December. Mark Chesterman will be preparing the ground and brickwork for the memorial garden.

1607
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


None
1608
Finances 

 a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 16th December 2019 

1609
To receive items for next agenda



Village Appraisal


No parking signs (see below)
1610
AOB 

Cllr Meadowcroft reported that a house in the village had been entered in the early hours and car keys taken, however no vehicles were taken as the intruders were disturbed. Apparently, there is a gang who are going around the local villages stealing 4 x 4 vehicles. 

Cllr Rosemont asked if it would be possible to receive an update from the Police for the surrounding villages. The Clerk will contact the new PCSO to ask.  


Cllr Hinton reported that there are still problems with cars parking on the white lines in Holliers Crescent. He asked if the PC could write to the Cinnamon Stick to ask for their co-operation in asking customers not to park on the lines. The PC will put notices in the Bulletin and the DFP reminding people not to park there.  The Clerk will price up a larger ‘no parking’ sign for the left side as you are driving out of Holliers Crescent.  A member of the public suggested the PC have a custom sign made, for example ‘For the safety of other road users please do not park on the white lines’ - the Clerk will look into costs.     

Cllr Parry suggested we also purchase a standard ‘No Parking’ sign for the village green.

The Clerk informed the meeting that the problem with Cottsway and repairs to the path from Worton Road to Ballards close was still ongoing.

1611
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 13th January 2020 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8.00pm. 
	Paper number(s).
	Paper title

	A
	Report from County Cllr Hudspeth and Cllr Jackson

	B
	Accounts for Payment


5



  Signed .............................................


